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Presidents Message January 2012 

Well!  That was quite the month!  I 

hope everyone came out of SNOWMAGGE-

DON with only minor damage, inconven-

ience, or loss.  It seems like forever since we 

have met officially as a club; Oh WAIT!  It 

has!  Inclement weather and club member’s 

safety caused me to postpone our regularly 

scheduled membership meeting on the 17th as 

well as the Hot Cocoa/Cupcake Cruise on the 21st.   I hope everyone was 

able to make the two rescheduled events and had an informative and 

GRAND time. 

 

 I would like to take this opportunity to tell everyone what our little 

club means to me.  Even though I have only been a member for a short time, 

I have really come to not only enjoy, but look forward to the gatherings.  I 

enjoy chatting with members, hearing new Mustang news, and just hearing 

what people have going on.  I consider the club to be like my family.  Before 

my Dad and I joined, we had a couple of very trying and grief filled years 

with the loss of my mother and many other family members.  The two of us 

did not like to get out of the house and we certainly had no interest in  

socializing with anyone, especially not strangers.  Thankfully our LOVE of  

Mustang’s brought us out of the house and to a PCMC Luau on a cold day.  

We didn’t know anyone.  We went, shivered in our coats and blankets, 

smiled and pretended to have a good time when Nancy came by to take our 

picture.  We decided that this group looked like a lot more fun than the  

Cobra/Shelby group we checked out the week before and asked that crazy 

photographer more information about joining.  I consider this club to be my 

family.  I am grateful for all of the wonderful friends and camaraderie. We 

have great fun.  We love the parades, the activities, meetings, involvement, 

shows, and the people.    

                                                                                           Continued on page 2 
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President’s Message Continued 

Continued from page 1 

 

 I can honestly say that the club and its members have helped, along with our adorable 

pups, get over a very rough time, and that I can’t even think of what my life would be like with-

out you all in it. Thank you very much.  So my hope is this, if you are new to the club, just 

coming back to the club, or haven’t had the chance yet to become invested in the club, I hope 

you are able to find a piece of family here too.  For those of us that have been here awhile and 

know quite a few people, I challenge us all to be bold, talk to someone new at a meeting or 

event, ask them to join in, or better yet join you and your friends.  You never know, it may 

make someone’s day, week, month, year, or even couple of years like the first invitation Dad 

and I received.  I can still remember my thoughts after receiving that game invite, “Dad, we’re 

in!”  I hope you find a fun group that are crazy for games, a new BF, lots of great friends you 

don’t like to be away from for too long, or a new golfing buddy too.  As a club, WE ROCK!!! 

Thank you friends. 

We have a full calendar of events this year. If you are unable to attend the meetings, 

please check out our calendar of events on our: newsletter, club Facebook page, and website.  

We are always looking for new people to plan or organize trips, activities, or events. If you are 

unable to find what you are looking for, feel free to contact me at maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com  

or 253-565-0592.  

In January the 2012 Show Committee met; if you are interested in volunteering to help 

with the car show or thinking about it but unsure, join us at the meetings and see what it is all 

about. Jerry Murphy is our Show Chairperson and is hosting the committee meetings in his 

home, email traveltrlr@comcast.net for directions.  

Mike and Rachel Lanigan are once again chairing the Show Raffle. They encourage 

and are grateful for help finding raffle items; however, we ask that if you find something you 

feel needs to be in the raffle that it is as a donation.  

It is membership renewal time so don’t forget to give Matt Sparkmon your dues at the 

General Meeting or mail to PCMC, PO Box 44853, Tacoma, WA 98444.  

 We have many activities on the calendar in the coming months.  We have the resched-

uled Hot Cocoa Cruise on the 4th, the Sweetheart Cruise on the 11th, the Car Show meeting on 

the 13th, and of course the General membership meeting on the 21st.  

 Tip of the month:  Even if you are not familiar with Art’s Greeting Rules (see March 

2010 newsletter for article) it feels good to wave to other car enthusiasts. 

 

Happy Super Bowl, Valentine’s Day, President’s Day, Ash Wednesday, and may Punx-

sutawney Phil NOT see his shadow this year!  

 

Missy Willert  

PCMC President  

maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com 

mailto:maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com
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PCMC Meeting Minutes 

General Meeting 1-31-2012 

 

Call to Order – Missy Willert, President 

Raffle Tickets – monthly raffles help support PCMC club activities, if you bring extra items/

cash for PCMC charity, Helping Hand House– you will receive an extra raffle ticket.  Nancy 

Freeman will have a flyer with a list of items in need. 

 

Introductions – Welcome Members, New Members, and visiting Mustangers 

 

Membership Report – Matt Sparkmon 

Please note – Membership dues are due, give to Matt or mail to PCMC P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

Merchandize is available for sale – hats, pennants, & pins – see Matt if interested 

29 renewals 

3 new 

10 honorary/lifetime 

A special thank you to Nancy Freeman for her 8 years as PCMC Treasurer and Membership 

Director.  PCMC awarded Nancy with Treasure Chest Charm, a gift certificate for dinner, and a 

Wall Plaque to compete with Pete’s.  We cannot thank Nancy enough for all the time she has 

dedicated in helping to keep PCMC the outstanding club that it is. 

 

Approve November General Meeting Minutes as they appear in the “Pony Newsletter” 

1st Paul Nee, 2nd Dennis Willert, Membership Accepted and Approved 

 

Treasurer Report – Matt Sparkmon 

Car Show – Expenses – Space Rental and Deposit, mailing of previous attendees 

Club – Revenue – memberships 

Expenses – printing, mailing, raffle prizes, liability insurance, picnic site rental,     holi-

day gathering deposit 

1st Paul Nee, 2nd Pete Freeman, Membership Accepted and Approved  

MCA Representative’s Report 

MCA Regional Director – Nancy Freeman – PCMC is current with MCA – roster and new 

Committee Members lists have been sent, all the paperwork for the insurance has been sent, 

need one more item for the 2011 President’s Award before it can be submitted 

MCA Board Member – Bob Frender- MCA Shows April 26 -29, 2012 ST. George, UT and 

June 22 -24, 2012 Concord, CA 

 

Old Business 

Car Show Committee Meeting – Jerry Murphy- Date has been moved to Monday, Feb.13 at 

7pm @ Jerry’s home 20912 Wright Rd E, Spanaway, WA 98387, phone 253-278-4718. 

Hot Cocoa/Cupcake Cruise – Missy Willert –Feb. 4, Please bring warm winter items to donate 

to St. Francis House of Puyallup.  See flyer for more info 
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PCMC Meeting Minutes (Cont’d) 

New Business 

Club and Car Show Proposed Budget – Matt Sparkmon – if you would like to see a detail 

 proposed budget, please contact Matt for a copy 

1st Nancy Freeman, 2nd Rachel Lanigan, Membership Accepted and Approved 

Poker Run – Jerry Murphy – Mark your calendar for March 17, more info to follow 

Sweetheart Cruise – Feb.11, 2012 – cruising to Chateau Ste. Michelle followed by a no host 

lunch at Red Hook, see flyer for more info 

Daffodil Days at South Hill Mall – Paul Nee – help promote PCMC and The Daffodil Parade, 

see Paul for more info and to sign up 

Daffodil Parade – Paul Nee – April 14, need convertibles for VIPs, other Mustangs can sign up 

for a special unit to be in the parade.  See Paul for more info and to sign up. 

Friday Night Mustang Get Together – Pete Freeman – Krispy Kreme at Tacoma Mall has 

agreed to let Mustangers park and visit Friday Night @ 7pm.  Stop by check out the Mustangs 

and have some doughnuts or ice cream.  Please don’t park in the front row by the store. 

 

Mustang of the Month 

Congrats to New Members –Greg & Karen Robbins and their 2011 Candy Red V6 Coupe 

 

Adjourned 

 

Submitted by Charlene Rivera 

2012 Executive Committee 

Your 2012 Executive  

Committee Officers  

from left to right 

  

Matt Sparkmon - Treasurer/                

                                       Membership 

Missy Willert - President 

Rachel Lanigan - Vice President 

Charlene Rivera - Secretary 

 

Not pictured  

Directors:  

Mike Lanigan 

Joanie Nordlund 

Renea Merwin 

Linda Yokes 

 

Past President: 

Paul Nee 



Mustang of the Month 

                             Greg and Karen Robbins 

2011 Candy Red V6 Coupe 
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I have been a 

Mustang fan 

for all of my 

life.  For 31 

years, except 

for a brief  

7-month  

period in the 

early 80s in 

which I 

owned a 

1970 coupe, 

I have 

watched 

with envy, as 

others would 

drive my 

dream car.  As my family grew, so did my responsibilities.  I 

spent the last 22 years moving from one family car to the 

next and as ponies passed by my minivan, I admit that I often 

grumbled some “not so nice things” under my breath.  In 

2005, when Ford decided they would return to their Mustang 

roots, my torture on the roadways grew even more intense.  

Then in 2011, as I was watching a commercial for the new 

V6 coupe with its 305 hp and 30 mpg, the fire started burning 

in my gut.  I wanted that car.  You know the one…and I wanted that music to play while I drove 

it! In November, my youngest turned 16 and while out shopping for her first car, I voiced my 

love of Mustangs to a salesman at Korum Ford.  About 2 weeks later, I received a call from him 

telling me they had a Mustang he thinks I might like.  Being ever so responsible, I hesitated to 

go look at it, but my wife said, “You have waited long enough, go get your car.”   

My Mustang (Kandy) is a 2011 V6 standard daily driver.  The day I brought Kandy home I 

started looking for the local Mustang Club.  I am looking forward to meeting all of the PCMC 

 members and participating in all of the club outings. 
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January roster  

lists  

 55 Members 

42 Renewals  

and 3 new  

members,  

2 Honorary  

members and 8  

Lifetime  

members. 

Many thanks to those 

who  

renewed,  

our lifetime  

members  

and again  

welcome to  

our new  

members. 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to 

any person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues:$25 per year 

 

Membership dues are 

payable in January of 

each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to 

the month joined. 

PCMC Club Anniversary’s 
 

FEBRUARY 

  

PCMC is 20 years old. Make sure to read the 

fantastic  

article on page 12 about the history of PCMC 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

PCMC Ball Cap $12.00 

PCMC Car Antenna Pennant 

$7.50 

PCMC Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00 

(stick or magnetic) 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$1.50  for each cap or pen-

nants to cover cost of  mail-

ing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra cost and visit with 

friends.  

Welcome to new members  
 

 

Roger And Kelli Goodspeed  

Tacoma  

69 Red coupe and a 2008 

Black F250 Superduty 

 

Greg and Karen Robbins 

Puyallup 

2011 Candy Red V6 Coupe 

 

Howard Junge 

Tacoma 

2008 Black Bullitt 

Larry and Charlene Rivera 2008 

Tom and Carol Hoime 2008 

Randy Brown 2011 

April Svedburg-Miller 2011 
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PCMC Raffle Update 

January General Meeting Raffle 
 

A HUGE Thank You to the following  
members for donating items: 

Rick & Joanie Nordlund 
Monika Kirkland 

   Robert King & Clay Concannon 
                        Linda Yokes 
                      Bob Batiuk 

                        Bob Frender 
 

The raffle brought in $99.00; expenses were $31.93 bringing in a 
net of $67.07.  Thanks to all the donated items, we were able to 
set aside the purchased items to use at the February meeting, 

which will mean no expense for February!   
Any “Charity” donations that you bring to the meetings will be 

going to Helping Hand House (see flyer in newsletter). 
When you bring in an item for Helping Hand House, you will 

 receive TWO raffle tickets.    
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact  

Rachel or Mike Lanigan at 253-227-4088. 

 

Mission Statement 

To promote a better understanding and stronger 
 fellowship in the preservation and maintenance  

of all Mustang and Shelby automobiles.  
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Beef Baked Zita  
Ingredients 
 12 oz uncooked ziti      

 2 tsp olive oil      

 2 clove(s) (medium) garlic clove(s), minced      

 1/3 pound(s) uncooked lean ground beef      

 1 tsp dried oregano      

 1 tsp dried thyme      

 1 tsp dried rosemary      

 1/2 tsp table salt      

 1/2 tsp black pepper      

  28 oz canned crushed tomatoes      

 1 cup(s) (shredded) part-skim mozzarella cheese 

 

Instructions 
Preheat oven to 350°F. 

 

Cook pasta according to package directions; drain and set aside. 

 

Meanwhile, heat oil in a medium saucepan over medium heat; add garlic and sauté 2 minutes. 

Add beef and cook until browned, breaking up meat with a spoon as it cooks, about 3 to 5  

minutes; drain off any fat and set pan back over medium heat. 

 

Add oregano, thyme, rosemary, salt and pepper; stir to coat beef. Cook until herbs become fra-

grant, about 2 minutes. Add tomatoes and bring mixture to a boil; reduce heat and simmer for 5 

minutes. 

 

Spoon a small amount of beef-tomato mixture into bottom of a 4-quart casserole dish (just 

enough to cover surface); top with half of cooked ziti. Next, layer with half of remaining beef-

tomato sauce and half of mozzarella cheese. Layer with remaining ziti and then top with re-

maining beef-tomato sauce; sprinkle with remaining mozzarella cheese.  

Bake until cheese is golden and bubbly, about 30 minutes. Slice into 8 pieces and serve. Yields 

1 piece per serving. Freezes well. 

***You can substitute Italian Seasoning if you don’t have all the herbs.  

 

Recipe and picture are courtesy of weight watchers  
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February                                          March 
 

7th Executive Meeting                                                   6th Executive Meeting 

13th Car Show Committee Meeting                             13th Car Show Committee Meeting 

21st General Meeting                                                    20th General Meeting 

 

                           
   The deadline for Newsletter Contributions are the 28th of each month. 

Board Meeting 
1st Tuesday of the month at 6:30pm 

 

General Meeting 
3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00pm 

 

Korum Ford 

100 River Road 

Puyallup, WA 98371 
In the upstairs conference room 

No food available except coffee and snack bar in the gift shop. 

 
PCMC is a regional Club of the Mustang Club of America 

Photobucket 

 

Make sure to upload your pictures from PCMC events and car shows to show  everyone what a 

great time we have when we gather.  

 

http://s1100.photobucket.com/home/Pierce_Co_Mustang_Club 

Want to be sure you know about club activities? 

Be sure that Matt Sparkmon has your current info.  

Contact Matt  at 253-732-2950 or drop him a line at  

Msparkmon50@gmail.com, with any changes. 

http://s1100.photobucket.com/home/Pierce_Co_Mustang_Club
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   2012 EVENTS & SHOWS      
PCMC EVENTS 
 February 11 Sweet Heart Cruise - Tom and Dori Alpert 

 February 25-26 Daffodil Days at South Hill Mall Display – Paul Nee, 253-640-9943 

 March 17    Poker Cruise – Jerry Murphy, 253-278-4718 

 April 14 Daffodil Parade – Paul Nee, 253-640-9943 

 Date to be set Korum Mini Display - Jerry Murphy, 253-278-4718  

 April 28 EFN Repack Project – Nancy Freeman, 253-531-4624 

 June  16 Luau Rachel Lanigan, 253-227-4088 

 June28-July 1 Vintage Races  Tim Gywn, 253-752-4588  

   July 4  JBLM, Ft Lewis, Jerry Murphy, 253-278-4718 

 July 4  Eatonville Parade – Paul Nee, 253-640-9943 

      July 28 Lakewood Ford Mini Show, Missy Willert,  253-732-0647 

 August 10 Drive In Movies, Matt Sparkmon, 253-732-2950 

 August 12  PCMC Show & Shine, South Hill Mall, Jerry  253-278-4718 

 August 26 Picnic, Frontier Park, Graham,  

 September  Cruise to Ocean Shores 

 October 27 Harvest Cruise & Coat Drive, Paul Nee 253-640-9943 

 November 25 Olympia Santa  Parade, Rachel Lanigan, 253-227-4088 

 December 1 Santa Parade, Sumner/Puyallup, Paul Nee, 253-640-9943 

 December 1  Fantasy Lights, Spanaway Park, Missy Williert 253-732-0647 

 December 15  Holiday Gathering, Puyallup, Charlene Rivera  360-459-3993 

    

 

OTHER MUSTANG EVENTS 

 May 5-6   North Olympic Mustang Show, Port Angles 

 Date to be set      Riverside Ford Show 

 May   Spring into Summer (preregistration required), Carnation, 206-933-7461 

 May 12  Clover Park Tech Car Show, Lakewood, 253-589-5608 

 May 26-27  Pacific NW M.C., Richland, WA, 509-627-0761 

 May    Vancouver Island M,A., Vancouver Island, 250-881-1423 

 June 2  Mustang Wranglers M.C. Show, Hillsboro, OR, 503-330-7760 

      June 3 All Ford Makes Picnic, Bellevue CC, 800-645-4997 

      June   Horsepower Car Show at Emerald Downs, 877-927-5144 

 June  Treasurer Valley M.C., Nampa, ID , 208-866-5092  

 June  Fox Body Picnic, Rainbow Falls State Park, 253-531-4624 

 June 24 Teddy Bear Picnic, Lacey, junkiemail_29@yahoo.com   

 June 30 All Mustang & Ford Show & Shine, Discount Tire, Renton,  
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 HELPING HAND HOUSE…committed to preventing 

and ending family homelessness in Pierce County. 
 

 

At Helping Hand House one of their top priorities is that families enter a 

fully equipped home with all necessary food, household supplies and cooking 

equipment.  In exchange for bringing one of the following items to a club 

meeting you will receive TWO raffle tickets.  

 

FOOD 

Pasta Mix Pasta or Rice Peanut Butter        Packaged Dinner 

Chili Tomato Product Muffin Mix           Tuna fish 

Soup Sugar Flour                     Applesauce 

Canned Fruit Cereal Jello Mix              Syrup 

Pancake Mix Canned Vegetables Coffee                  Mac & Cheese 

 

OTHER 

Twin Sheet Set Bath & Hand Towels Sponges                  Toilet Paper 

Paper Towel Kitchen Towels Hygiene Products   Laundry Detergent 

Serving Bowls All Purpose Cleaner Pots & Pans            Cooking Utensils 

Cookie Sheet Storage Containers Tall Garbage Bags  Toilet Bowl Brush 

 

FURNITURE 

Please contact Lisa, Director of Volunteer Services directly to discuss donating. 

253-848-6096 x17 

                    

Helping Hand House is working to end homelessness through a combination 

of prevention, housing and supportive services.  www.helpinghandhouse.org 

 

 

 

                               
             

http://www.helpinghandhouse.org/
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HAPPY 20TH ANNIVERSARY  

PIERCE COUNTY MUSTANG CLUB 
 

     This month PCMC will celebrate its’ 20th Anniversary as an active 

Mustang & Ford Club and it all started when…. 

     During the summer of 1991, Bill Ochs noticed while attending    

Mustang car shows that at almost every show he attended, there were 

other people from the Tacoma/Pierce Country area. In talking with these 

people at the shows it was suggested that they start up their own  

Mustang club.  In August 1991, a group of five people got together and 

decided to form the Pierce County Mustang Club.  Island Classic Mustang Club, Mustangs 

West and Salem, Oregon clubs provided copies of their club’s bylaws, and between the three a 

framework was developed as the original PCMC bylaws.  

     In February, 1992 the PCMC’s bylaws were registered with Washington’s secretary of 

state’s office.  Membership forms were approved and club meetings were scheduled for the 3rd 

Tuesday of each month. The original charter members were Bill Ochs, Clinton Bearteet, Don 

Bearteet, Richard Coombs, Bill Norman and Ken Farthing. 

     1992 also saw the first official meeting of the PCMC held. Directors, secretary and treasurer 

were elected.  And the club’s first show and shine was held, no awards were given out, just a 

friendly get-together for people interested in Mustangs, Fords or specialty cars.  

     In June PCMC applied to the Mustang Club of America (MCA) for charter as an MCA  

Regional Club, which was granted.  That same month members attended their first show and 

shine officially representing the PCMC and won the club’s first Participation Award. 

     The club started inducting members meeting the requirement of 15 continuous years of 

membership with Lifetime Membership’s in 2007.  Congratulations to Clinton Bearteet, Donnie 

& Kim Bearteet, Alice Cline, Richard & Cynthia Coombs, Tim & Janet Gwyn, Bill Norman, 

Bill Ochs & Toby Borton, Ben & Michael Peters for attaining that status since then. 

     Earning the Mustang Club of America President’s Award, based on our activities and com-

munity involvement, is an annual goal of the club and you as members can be proud to boast of 

our success over the years. 

     The club continues to actively plan and invite all Mustang owners to join in our monthly 

cruises, special events and gatherings as well as hosting its annual Mustang Club of American 

Regional show and shine.   These activities are coordinated around the needs of others by col-

lecting food, housekeeping items, winter clothing, school backpacks and supplies, toy and teddy 

bear drives, as well as spending time repacking bulk food into family sized quantities.  PCMC 

has volunteered with Sweet Willie’s Family Support, Puyallup Food Bank, Helping Hand 

House, Santa’s Castle at JBLM, Emergency Food Network, St. Francis House and the Make A 

Wish Foundation. Additionally the club annually makes financial donations to these and other 

local charities. 

 

HERE’S TO ANOTHER 20 YEARS OF MUSTANG AND FORD 

FUN!! 
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Hello All,  

As we look outside and wish for warmer weather and signs of spring, I guess it's time to start 

getting ready for our participation in this year's  

79th Annual Daffodil Parade 
2012 Festival Theme 

"Don't Stop Believing" 
 

Listed at the end of this article are the dates and times for 2 events that we will be involved 

with, Daffodil Days at South Hill Mall and the Grand Floral Parade. 

 

Daffodil Days at South Hill Mall. This will be the third year that we have been invited to par-

ticipate and we always seem to get a handful of new members by being there. We are still work-

ing out the hours but I would imagine it will be in the neighborhood of 10 am to 5:30pm both 

days. In the past we have set up 3 hour slots for those who wish to help out manning the table. 

 

The Grand Floral Parade on April 14th. As in past years we will be supplying the convertibles 

for the teachers and this year that means up to 24 teachers. We have also in the past supplied 

convertibles for several VIP's including the Pierce County Executive and Officers from JBLM. 

This means we will be in need of 13 to 15 convertibles.  

 

We will again this year, have a special unit of all other Mustangs elsewhere in the parade. You 

can sign up for all day or meet or leave the group as your time demands. We will have space for 

approximately 12 - 15 cars so if this is something you always wanted to do please contact me so 

I can get you on the list. 

 

All dates times, etc. are below so see what you’d like to attend and drop me an email or call. 

 

Daffodil Days South Hill                                                  Grand Floral Parade 

Saturday & Sunday                                                                            Saturday, April 14th 2012 

February 25th & 26th, 2012                                                                 10:15 AM Tacoma 

time pending                                                                                       12:45PM Puyallip                                                                                
                                                                                                            2:30 PM Sumner  
                                                                                                         5 PM Orting 
 

Paul Nee 

email:  paulnetgallant-nee@msn.com 

Phone: 253-640-9943 

mailto:paulnetgallant-nee@msn.com
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Directions to Chateau Ste. Michelle 
 Take 167 to 405 

 

• Take Interstate 405 to Exit 23, heading east to 

   Monroe/Wenatchee. 

 

• Immediately get in the right lane following the 

   signs to the first exit, which is for Highway 202 

   East. Dairy Queen will be on your right. 

 

 Go down the hill and under the train trestle. You will come to 

a stoplight at NE 175th Street with a tire store on your right. 

 

 Turn right onto NE 175th Street and go  

    One quarter mile, over two sets of railroad tracks, until      

     you come to stop light on an  incline. 

 

 Turn left at the light onto Highway 202 and go 1.6 miles. 

Follow the road as it curves left and the  

    Chateau’s entrance will be on your right. 

 

• 14111 NE 145th Street Woodinville, Washington 98072 

(425) 415-3300 
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P O Box 44853  
Tacoma, WA 98444  

Official Newsletter of the Pierce County Mustang club 
Next Club Meeting at Korum Ford Tuesday February 21st 2011 7:00pm 

100 River Road                                                                                   253-845-6600 

Puyallup Washington 98371                                                               800-566-7058 

 

        WWW.KORUM.COM 


